

RCOT consultation response: Specialist Clinical Practitioner Apprenticeship Standard (Level 6)
Introduction

This response was prepared by Dr Stephanie Tempest, RCOT Professional Development Manager, in consultation with RCOT colleagues and members of the Consultant Forum and discussions with multi-professional colleagues. For further information on any aspect of this response please email: stephanie.tempest@rcot.co.uk
Consultation Response 
There is an opportunity to provide a structured route for post-registration career development within this standard therefore the RCOT broadly welcomes the concept and intention it.  However, we have significant reservations and concerns about the content. As it currently stands, this is not an apprenticeship standard we are able to support or promote.
	General comments on the content and configuration
1) There is insufficient representation of all four pillars of practice within the standard, with little or no content to develop skills in evidence, research and development or support for practice-based learning. 

2) Many of the skills, knowledge and behaviours are expected and already evident with newly-qualified occupational therapists (and feature in the occupational therapy (pre-registration) apprenticeship standard).  Therefore, this standard will not provide sufficient opportunities for post-registration career development.
3) The standard is written at Level 6, which is the same as the degree apprenticeship for pre-registration occupational therapists.  Some therapists qualify with a level 7 pre-registration Masters therefore would not perceive this standard as an opportunity for growth.

4) The use of the word ‘specialist’ is problematic.  Many levels of practice work within specialist areas e.g. a specialist wheelchair technician (band 4, non-registered).  The use of the work specialist, aligned to a level of practice, is confusing especially for people who access services, their families and carers.
5) The generic title and nature of the standard poses a risk of inconsistent and inequitable supervision for the apprentices themselves.  
6) It is not clear what gap in workforce development this standard seeks to fill nor where it fits within a coherent career development pathway.


	Specific comments on the content and configuration of individual modules
Please remove reference to a Clinical Specialist Occupational Therapist within the standard as many of our members are already working with this job title function at Level 7.  There is a risk that they could feel devalued by seeing their role mapped to level 6 with standard content that they have already achieved and mastered.
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